

February 27, 2020

Ben Steffen ben.steffen@maryland.gov **Executive Director** Maryland Health Care Commission 4160 Patterson Avenue Baltimore, Maryland 21215

> Re: Withdrawal of Request for Exemption from Certificate of Need Review / Request to Modify Existing Exemption from Certificate of Need Review for Merger and Consolidation of University of Maryland Shore Medical Center at Dorchester and University of Maryland Shore Medical Center at Chestertown

Dear Mr. Steffen:

We write on behalf of Shore Health System, Inc. ("SHS") and University of Maryland Shore Regional Health, Inc. ("UM SRH") to withdraw the following pending requests: (1) request for exemption for Certificate of Need ("CON") approval to merge and consolidate UM SMC at Dorchester and UM SMC at Chestertown by relocating UM SMC at Dorchester's inpatient psychiatric services to UM SMC at Chestertown; and (2) request to modify the existing exemption from Certificate of Need ("CON") review for the relocation of beds and services from UM SMC at Dorchester to UM SMC at Easton.

The primary rationale for the Chestertown requests was to support the continued viability of UM SMC at Chestertown as an important health care facility serving the population in Kent, Queen Anne's, Talbot, Caroline, and Dorchester Counties. UM SRH remains committed to preserving the viability of UM SMC at Chestertown and has determined to pursue other available approaches in collaboration with the Maryland Health Care Commission and other Maryland regulatory agencies.

In light of the withdrawal of these requests, SHS and UM SRH will implement the previously granted CON exemption to relocate MSGA and psychiatric beds from UM SMC at Dorchester to UM SMC at Easton, approved on April 18, 2019.



Mr. Ben Steffen February 27, 2020 Page 2

Thank you for your attention to these matters.

Sincerely,

Thomas C. Dame

Mallory M. Raganbogan

TCD/MMR:blr

cc: Kevin McDonald, Chief, Certificate of Need

Paul Parker, Director, Center for Health Care Facilities Planning & Development Suellen Wideman, Esq., Assistant Attorney General

Roger L. Harrell, MHA, Health Officer, Dorchester County Health Department Scott LeRoy, MPH, MS, Health Officer, Caroline County Health Department

Bill Webb, MPH, Health Officer, Kent County Health Department

Joseph A. Ciotola, Jr., M.D., Health Officer, Queen Anne's County Health Department

Fredia Wadley, MD, Health Officer, Talbot County Health Department

Kenneth D. Kozel, President & CEO, UM Shore Regional Health

William Huffner, M.D., Sr. V.P., Medical Affairs & Chief Medical Officer, UM Shore Regional Health

Patti Willis, Sr. V.P., Strategy & Communications, UM Shore Regional Health

JoAnne Hahey, Chief Financial officer, UM Shore Regional Health

Donna Jacobs, Sr. V.P., Government, Regulatory and Community Health, UMMS

Sandra H. Benzer, Esq., Associate Counsel, UMMS

Brian Sturm, Senior Director, Financial and Capital Planning, UMMS

Darryl Mealy, V.P. of Construction & Facilities Planning, UMMS

Andrew L. Solberg, A.L.S. Healthcare Consultant Services